


 
 

Parks and Recreation 

September 2022 
 
 
Dear Township Board, 

 

Staff continues to work with Groya Consulting, the group hired to assist the Township with the 5-Year Parks and 

Recreation Master Plan update.  As the project moves along, staff will keep the Board updated on the progress.  

The consultant will likely be in attendance at an upcoming Committee meeting to provide an update on the status 

of the Plan.  Staff and the consultant obtained public input at the Fisk Farm Festival on September 10.  An online 

survey was also available for a month.  Approximately 420 survey responses were received.  Beckett and Raeder 

was in attendance at the Committee’s regular September meeting to continue work on the design for Phase 1 of 

Stanley Park.  Selective tree clearing will occur this winter in preparation for construction in Summer 2023. 

 

In August the Committee discussed necessary repairs to the Vetter Park irrigation well, which has been 

nonfunctional this year.  At a minimum, the motor needs to be replaced.  One of the two tanks may also need to 

be replaced.  Two bids have been obtained for the work, and staff continues to solicit additional bids.  The 

Committee indicated support for waiting until Spring 2023 to complete the work.  After the storm in late August, 

tree trimming and removal was completed at Hawley Park.  Staff and the Supervisor also authorized maintenance 

items to be completed by a third-party vendor at Hawley Park, Stanley Park, and Vetter Park.  These maintenance 

projects should be completed by the end of the month. 

 

The Parks and Recreation Committee is partnering with the Historical Society for trunk-or-treat at Fisk Farm on 

October 15.  Please stay tuned to the Township and Parks and Recreation Facebook pages for more information 

in the coming weeks.   

 

If you have any questions, please contact me.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Justin Quagliata  

Staff Planner 
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